
1

SUTHERLAND Tara

From: Eunice Martin 
Sent: 22 January 2024 14:22
To: Planning Policy
Subject: Re: FW: SP13, Horse Field/Land at Meadow Lane

Dear Alex 
 
Sorry not to complete the form and email it back to you. I was unable to enter my data on it.  
To answer your questions: 
 
1. Postal address:  Oxford 

 
 

4. To the questions, "Are you happy for the first line of your address and postcode to be published with your 
response?": 
NO. Please obscure all personal details except my name and a non-specific address.  
 
I do hope my response can now be counted.  
Thank you. 
 
Eunice Martin 
 
 
 
On Mon, 22 Jan 2024 at 12:17, Planning Policy <planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk> wrote: 

Dear Eunice, 

I hope you are well. 

Please see our email below. We cannot accept your response without the relevant contact details. 

Best wishes, 

Alex 

Planning Policy Team 

Planning Policy I Planning & Regulatory Services 

Oxford City Council I Town Hall I St. Aldate's I Oxford I OX1 1BX I planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk I 

From: Planning Policy  
Sent: 04 January 2024 10:13 
To: 'Eunice Martin'  
Subject: RE: SP13, Horse Field/Land at Meadow Lane 

Dear Eunice, 

Thank you for taking the time to submit your comments. For your comments to be valid for consideration, 
we would need you to provide some additional information. This is to ensure we meet our statutory 
requirements for handling comments, and also for you to confirm your consent on how we use your 
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personal information and contact you in future. We are unable to make use of anonymous submissions. 
Please reply with the completed table:  

Name (if different from submission)  
 

Postal Address  
 

Post Code  
 

Email Address (if different from submission)  
 

Are you happy for the first line of your address 
and postcode to be published with your 
response(s)? (Please select/underline one of 
the options)  

Yes – you may state my name and the first line 
of my address and postcode when publishing 
my response.  
No – Please obscure all personal details except 
my name and a non-specific address  

(e.g. Oxford).  
If you wish to be notified about the progress 
of the Plan following this stage, please 
select/underline one or more from the 
following options:  

I wish to be notified when the Council submits 
the Oxford Local Plan 2040 to the 
Government?  
I wish to be notified when the Inspector's 
report is published?  
I wish to be notified when the Oxford Local 
Plan 2040 is adopted?  
None of the above  

If you have any questions please email us at planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk.  

Best wishes, 

Alex 

Planning Policy Team 

Planning Policy I Planning & Regulatory Services 

Oxford City Council I Town Hall I St. Aldate's I Oxford I OX1 1BX I planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk I 

From: Eunice Martin   
Sent: 03 January 2024 23:20 
To: Planning Policy <planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk> 
Subject: SP13, Horse Field/Land at Meadow Lane 

To Oxford City Council  

My objection to the plan to develop this land remains the same as last year. Development of any kind fails 
to conserve and protect the rural characteristics that define the Iffley Conservation Area Appraisal (2009). 
The allocation to build houses on this land also fails to take into account its location on Meadow Lane 
which is part of the County Council-designated Principal Quiet Route OXR 18 and the substantial harm 
that increased vehicular traffic will have on this narrow lane. Since last year, I have read reports by experts 
in several key areas (traffic, flooding, sewage, wildlife and ecological damage) which reinforce my 
objection and confirm in my mind that the application to build houses on the Horse Fields should be 
rejected. The site should be removed from the allocation in the next Oxford Local Plan 2040. 
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Respectfully yours 

Eunice Martin 

 

Oxford  

  
--  
This email was Malware checked by UTM 9. http://www.sophos.com 




